CHOESTOE FALLS RV PARK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL MEETING/JUNE MONTHLY MEETING – JUNE 6, 2015 
Registration – 9:00 AM to 10:00 AM 
Sign In and Name Tags 
Distribution of Year to Date Balance Sheet and Proposed Budget for 2015 
Call to Order – 10:03 AM 
Dan Bochenski, President called the Choestoe Falls Annual 2015 HOA Meeting to order at 10:03 
Roll Call to Establish Quorum  
Linda Bochenski - Secretary  
The 95 lots needed for a 2/3 quorum was not met. There were 92 lots represented by attendees and proxies.  Dan Bochenski offered the option of making this a regular monthly meeting.  A motion to hold the monthly meeting was made by Dave Lash, seconded by Bob Watson. 
Welcome & Introduction of New Members and First Time Attendees 
Dan Bochenski – President 
1) Introduction of the HOA Board Members and Committee Members. 
 Dan Bochenski – President 
 Judy Crim – Vice President 
 Linda Bochenski – Secretary 
 Jill Key - Treasurer 
 Russell Straley- Lake/ Architectural Maintenance Director 
 Betty Murray-  Social Activities Director 
2) Welcome New Lot Owners and First Time Attendees 
Judy Crim – Vice President 
 Carl & Sharon Straw – Lot 10 
 Bill & Sue Purdy – Lot 136 
 Casey & Paige McGath – Lot 29 
 Jan & Sandy Karicher – Lot 28 
 Tim & Mechell Perkins – Lot 110 
 Larry & Cindy Shepherd – Lot 30 
 James & Laura Ginn – Lot 41 
 Howard (Don) Ellis – Lot 123 
 James & Tamara Jicha – Lot 146 (First Meeting) 
The following new owners were unable to attend the meeting: 
 Elizabeth Giuseffi – Lot 45 
 Joey Hutcheson – Lots 103 & 127 
 Stephen & Carrie Hines – Lot 102 
 Roger & Deloria Conner – Lot 39 
 Thompson (Yogi) & Vicky Peeples – Lot 130 
 Wayne & Cathy Foreman – Lot 42 
Presidents Opening Remarks 
Dan Bochenski, President  

Stated that the Park looks great and asked all that participated in the annual clean up stand and be recognized.  Those volunteers are so appreciated, not only by the Board but other members of the Park.  We do have some lots that need attention.  Those owners have been notified and given a deadline to complete the needed maintenance. 

Approval of the Minutes from the 2014 Annual Meeting 
As a quorum was not met, there could not be a motion to approve the minutes of the 2014 meeting.  In addition, there could be no motions for changes or straw votes taken. 

Financial Status and 2015 Budget 
Jill Key reviewed the Balance Sheet and Proposed Budget for 2015.  As a quorum was not met for the meeting, there could not be a motion made to approve the 2015 proposed budget. 

Secretary’s Report 
Linda Bochenski reminded everyone to use the new 911 mapping address for their forwarding and 3rd party (UPS, FedEx, etc.) deliveries to the Park.  We do not have mailboxes yet for everyone.  If you do not have a personal box, your mail will be placed in the main park box.  Please check regularly.  Atlanta has finally requested a count for the lock boxes needed in the park.  This is progress, and hopefully we will get that installed before the end of the year.  The Amendment to our Conditions, Covenants & Restrictions allowing bulk propane tanks has been completed.  We are pending return from the Court, at which time the amendment will be posted to our website and notification sent out to all members. 

Committee Reports 
Architectural/ Lake - Russell Straley addressed the major topic of the season – the smell of our water and the rust staining some members are experiencing in their RV’s.  There are systems that will treat our water from the well site.  Our water tests negative for T-coli and E-coli monthly, but these systems would also treat to eliminate iron deposits and have ultraviolet light to address any bacterial contaminants.  A system has been investigated that would consist of a large filtering tank in the utility room containing a chemical free material that only needs a full changing every 4-5 years.  Interim maintenance is relatively easy.  The medium is so harmless it can be pumped into the pond without harming the fish or natural vegetation.  To have a system like this is very expensive.  There are also individual ultraviolet systems made specifically for RV’s.  Russell has ordered one and will test its efficiency on his rig.  Russell also stressed members need to be very careful not to contaminate their fresh water source from the hydrant as it is dangerously close to the sewer output.  Member, Tim Perkins, said again that the State could eventually require us to install a chlorinating system and suggested owners chlorinate their supply hoses and water lines regularly.  This eliminates the rotten egg odor temporarily. 

 Activities - Betty Murray reported on the upcoming social activities for June and has placed sign-up sheets on the Activities board for Dinner at Brothers, Ladies Day Out, Spa Day and Movie Day. 

Fund Raising & Pavilion – Judy Crim thanked Dave Lash for installing our new sound system.  She emphasized that the park is in need of volunteers for the season on various committees and noted that sign-up sheets were available for each committee.  There will be a raffle at each pot luck dinner this year.  The money goes towards supplies for social activities and any other needs/wants for the pavilion.  Mention was made of installing a TV in the pavilion for various televised events.  The July 4th parade and picnic will be held earlier this year so folks can go in the evening to enjoy the fireworks.  The parade will start at 1:00 pm with the picnic starting at 1:30 pm.  The Park will provide hot dogs and hamburgers. 

 Old Business 
 Pavilion pressure cleaning and staining has been completed as well as doors painted 
 Additional road signs have been installed since the first ones went up 
 Water usage reminder – no sprinklers or soaker hoses.  Hand watering only 
 All known water leaks have been corrected 
New Business 
 Restroom plumbing problems have been fixed at a cost of $2,600.  Part of repair included installation of a 2-way clean-out access so that clearing any future clogs will only be around $200.  Owners reminded not to flush anything in the restrooms you wouldn’t flush in your RV toilets. 
 The pavilion HVAC system is 17 years old and on its way out.  The furnace is working at diminished capacity, resulting in higher propane bills.  The air conditioning coils are rusted out and the system is leaking Freon.  The Freon was topped off at our May inspection, but we were warned it cannot continue to be topped off due to environmental dangers.  Three (3) bids were obtained and the Board decided on June 5th to go with Stewart Heating & Air for full replacement of the HVAC system for $4,495.00.  This will be a capital expenditure and will not result in a special assessment to the owners. 
 Special Assessment for Road Paving – Repair of the park roads has been a subject that has come up for several years.  Our roads have reached the point where if we don’t do something soon, it will be very costly to have the roads completely torn out and replaced.  Art Darling made a presentation to the homeowners regarding the repair and how it will be done.  With the help of John Drake and Bill Kellerman, a lot of negotiating for price & quality has been done.  The Board has accepted a bid of $51,745 from Blairsville Paving, Inc.  With this, there will be a one-time assessment to each lot in the amount of $362.00 which is due by August 1, 2015.  Work will begin in August which is the best time to lay the asphalt.  Homeowners will receive notice of the assessment within a few days. 
Adjournment  
A motion to adjourn was made by Bob Watson, seconded by Fred Bruder at 11:20 a.m. 

Sincerely, 

Linda Bochenski 

Secretary 

Choestoe Falls RV Park Homeowners Assn., Inc. 

Attachments:   Park Directory 
